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Council does not employ an arts or cultural officer or have dedicated staffing for arts and cultural
development. The need for this staffing is highlighted in Council’s Cultural Plan and assistance with
this from the State Government is needed.

The Cultural Plan highlighted a number of areas that were of vital importance to the future cultural
development of the region and the needs in our community for a range of new and refurbished arts
and cultural infrastructure. Mid-Western Regional Council has a number of pressing arts and
cultural infrastructure needs, including the lack of an appropriately sized and functional regional
library, the lack of a regional art gallery, the lack of an appropriately sized and functional
performance space, and the lack of cultural and artistic workshop spaces across the region.

The other aspect to the idea of arts and cultural infrastructure is the idea of a network of people as
infrastructure. This is also highlighted in our cultural plan and, while there are many cultural
projects, initiatives and activities taking place, there is not a coordinated and focused approach to
the sharing of information. The addition of cultural development staff to Council, who can work with
the community sharing information, providing advice and guidance and ensuring an overall sense
of direction, may therefore improve the arts and cultural infrastructure of the Mid-Western Region.

The State Plan calls for an increase in visitation and participation in the arts and cultural activity by
10% by 2016. In also highlights the need to build stronger partnerships between State and local
governments to promote and improve access to cultural events. It is hoped that these goals would
include rural and regional NSW and that the resourcing and funding to increase and improve
cultural facilities and participation is delivered equitably across New South Wales.

In order to meet the needs and expectations of the community and to continue to foster and
develop the arts and cultural fabric of our region, greater support is needed from the State
Government and the Federal Government. This could be in the form of the following:

e Additional funding for the operation of public library services;
Additional funding for the development of new arts and cultural infrastructure buildings,
such as libraries, galleries, performance spaces and workshop spaces;

e Additional funding for the transformation of existing premises into better equipped libraries,
galleries, performance spaces and workshop spaces and

e Funding for cultural development staff.

Mid-Western Regional Council appreciates the opportunity given to make a contribution to this
inquiry.

Yours faithfully,

ol

WARWICK BENNETT
GENERAL MANAGER
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